VILLAGE OF MILLSTADT

VILLAGE HALL

MARCH 8, 2021
7:00 P.M.
The meeting was called to order by Mike Todd, with the following trustees answering to roll call: Mike Capell, Ray Famula, and Mike French. Trustees Randy Burk, Al Lehr, and Mark Todd were absent. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  

A motion was made by Ray Famula to approve the February 22nd minutes. Mike Capell seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.  

COMMUNICATIONS OR CORRESPONDENCE: none
COMMITTEE ON ACCOUNTS: Mike Capell stated he reviewed the bills. Mike Capell made a motion to pay the bills. Mike French seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

PERSONNEL: Mike Capell stated there would be an Executive Session for maintenance contract and personnel after Citizen Comments.
PUBLIC WORKS:  

SEWER: Mayor Todd stated he had received a bid for a sewer treatment explosion proof unit heater. Mike French made a motion to purchase a sewer treatment explosion proof unit heater from A&H Mechanical Contracting for $12,600. Mike Capell seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. 
WATER: Mayor Todd stated there was a small water leak on a valve on South Breese Street.
REFUSE: Mayor Todd stated Waste Management will be giving residents new trash cans. Tracy Holmes added she was told they would be put out in mid-April.
MOSQUITO CONTROL: Scott Baltz stated they did some work to prepare for mosquitos.
STREETS, ALLEYS AND SIDEWALKS: Mayor Todd stated the bids for asphalting on East Madison Street and South Breese Street will be opened at the March 22nd Village Board meeting.

PUBLIC BUILDINGS, MAINTENANCE, AND EQUIPMENT: Mayor Todd stated the Police Department will be ordering a new police car in the following weeks. It should be delivered in May.
CABLE SERVICES AND CELL TOWERS: Mayor Todd stated American Tower reached out about buying the tower. As of right now there are no service providers on the tower. Mark Todd will have more information at the next meeting.
ORDINANCES AND RESOLUTIONS: Mike French stated Resolution 21-01 is for the Motor Fuel Tax Program. It is the appropriated sum for maintaining streets and highways. It is for $151,476.50. Mike French made a motion to approve Resolution 21-01 as presented. Mike Capell seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Mike French stated Resolution 21-02 is for Council of Support for 2021. It is for a CDBG Grant for proposed ADA sidewalk improvements on the 700 block of West Laurel Street. The Village has to contribute $130,000 matching funds by 50% of completion. Mike French made a motion to accept Resolution 21-02 as presented. Mike Capell seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
ANNEXATIONS: Mayor Todd stated the papers have been signed and filed for the Cotter Annexation.
PARKS, POOL AND RECREATION: Mayor Todd stated Hanks Excavating would begin putting a catch basin in on Diamond 1 to drain water away from the field. There wasn’t time to get the field totally fixed. Mayor Todd will talk to the schools because he would like to get the field fixed in the fall.
CEMETERY: Ray Famula stated he is still working on replacing the sign. Scott Baltz added he is waiting on a bid from Knysak Signs.
COMMUNITY CENTER: Ray Famula stated Senior Center Director Patty Evansco was awarded a grant for advising seniors about Covid-19. They are working on redecorating the Center. The next Community Center Board meeting will be on Tuesday, March 16th at 6pm.
PLANNING COMMISSION & ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT: Mike French stated there will be a Planning Commission meeting on Tuesday, March 16th at 7pm.
TIF: none 

PUBLIC SAFETY:  

Police Department – none 

Emergency Service and Disaster Agency – Scott Baltz stated he has a call in to Global Tech; the siren on the sewer plant was not set off when tested the previous week.
Fire Department – Scott Baltz stated they will be holding a drive-thru bar-b-que Saturday, April 3rd. He will also be getting a request letter to close East White Street for that event.
BUILDING COMMISSIONER: none
OLD BUSINESS: Mayor Todd stated the Village equipment that was sold has all been bought and paid for. The leaf vac sold for $1,700. The Impala sold for $2,637. The 2013 Exmark mower sold for $6,167. The 2007 Exmark mower sold for $4,267. 

Mayor Todd stated he met with Police Chief Alan Hucke and MCCS Superintendent Brad Landgraf to try to come up with a plan for crossing guards the next school year.

Mayor Todd thanked the Police Department and Building Commissioner for taking care of complaints about junk in residents’ yard that needed to be cleaned up.
Scott Baltz asked if there was any new information on a pickleball court. Mayor Todd answered that Mark Todd is looking into it and may possibly combine it with the tennis court.
Ray Famula asked Betty Keller Timmer if the Friends of the Old Water Tower had received any updated bids. She answered that she has been in contact with a few companies to get bids.
NEW BUSINESS: Mayor Todd stated the 2021 Zoning Maps needed to be approved. There is an additional change to what the Zoning Board had approved; 119 West Madison Street is a B1 property, not R1 as shown on the map. Mike Capell made a motion to approve the 2021 Zoning Map with the additional change. Ray Famula seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Tracy Holmes stated white goods pick up will be on Saturday, April 10th. Items need to be on the curb by 6am that morning.
CITIZENS COMMENTS: Resident Paul Buechler stated he lives at 13 North Main Street and is having issues with the sewer. He stated he has lived there for 30 years and didn’t have any problems until the storm drains were put in on West Mill street. Scott Baltz has come out and Hank’s Excavating has come out and used their cameras on the lateral. It looked like there is clay tile at the neck of the main line. He has tried to clear it out but the best he can do currently is pump temporarily. He would like to know what can be done. Mayor Todd read from the ordinance pertaining to the issue; the lateral is the responsibility of the home owner from the lateral to the main. Mr. Buechler asked if the Village would look at the storm sewer. Mayor Todd answered they could look into it. Mr. Buechler stated that as soon as he can get the lateral empty, he would get a camera in it and asked that the Village look into their lines. Mayor Todd stated it is not the Village’s job to prove there is a problem. Mr. Buechler asked what would happen if he could prove the problem is under the street. Mayor Todd stated he would have to contact the Village attorney and insurance company; it is possible that they could decide it was an act of God.

Mike Capell made a motion to go into Executive Session for personnel and the maintenance contract. Mike French seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Ray Famula made a motion to close Executive Session. Mike French seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
ADJOURNMENT: Mike Capell made a motion to adjourn the general Village Board meeting and was seconded by Mike French. The motion carried unanimously.   
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Crissy Pipik, Clerk




Mike Todd, Mayor
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